
Wildcat Fans we need your help this year to help keep our extracurricular events safe. Whitehouse ISD 
has implemented new policies and procedures to facilitate event safety and keep fan experience at its 
best.

Every school year parents and students sign the WISD Student Code of Conduct Handbook, this 
handbook extends to all WISD extracurricular events. Please be mindful The Student Handbook and 
Code of Conduct will be in effect for all students attending stadium events. This means students may 
face additional disciplinary consequences at school.

As we approach football season, there are a few changes at Wildcat Stadium we want Wildcat Fans to be 
aware of before attending games.

Wildcat Stadium Rules to Know:

 No outside food or beverages allowed.
 No standing/loitering along the rails. Please keep walkways clear.
 No Student Backpacks inside Wildcat Stadium.

o A backpack check area where backpacks may be left and then collected upon leaving the 
stadium will be provided. 

 All bags are subject to search.
 WISD Student Code of Conduct will be implemented.

o Discipline issues will be addressed the following school day by the campus 
administration.

 Wildcat Fans will be expected to stay on the home team side.
 Visiting teams will be expected to stay on the visitor’s side.
 All K – 5th Grade students must be accompanied by a parent or adult guardian, or they will not be 

admitted into the stadium.
 Parents or adult guardians are responsible for their students’ behavior during the event. This 

includes while in the stands watching the game and when going to the restroom or concession 
stand areas.

 Before and during the game, sideline access is restricted to team personnel and other approved, 
credentialed individuals.

 After game access will be allowed only after the coaching staff has completed the after-game 
review with players and the gates are opened by authorized personnel.  

o Entry to the field will only be allowed from the South end gates, by the concession 
stand.

 Students/spectators who violate Wildcat Stadium rules and refuse to comply with law 
enforcement or Wildcat Stadium officials’ directives will be escorted from the stadium, will not 
be allowed re-admittance, and may be banned from Wildcat Stadium for the remainder of the 
school year.

We anticipate a great school year, and your help is appreciated to ensure the safety of all Wildcat Fans, 
WISD Students and Athletes. 


